Bradworthy CP School
Friday 23rd October 2009
Dear Parents,

It was good to see so many of you at our parent’s evenings last week.

Your views and opinions are important to us and I think that it is really positive that so many of you were willing to come and tell us what you think about what we are trying to do to support the children.

As I’ve just said it was good to see so many you last week but please don’t think that you have to wait for these events. We are always happy to meet with you to talk about any issues that you may have.

Halloween Disco

I’m sure that the children won’t have let you forget that we are holding a Halloween Disco in the school hall this evening. I’m sure that the children will want to come in fancy dress as they usually do but this isn’t compulsory and if they don’t want to dress up they don’t have to.

The times are as follows:

Classes 1 and 2:

6.00pm – 7.00pm

Classes 3, 4, 5 and 6:
7.15pm – 9.00pm

Entry will be £1 per child to cover the cost of the disco and there will be refreshments available for a small charge. The children won’t need more than a couple of pounds in total.
Fire Work Night

You probably know that the Social Club will be organising a firework display on the evening of the 5th November.

Our PTA will be organising hot food and drinks which you will be able to buy at the display when you go along. Obviously all of the money raised will go towards the school.
Dinner Menus

A Dinner Menu for next half term is included with this letter as is an order form.
We would be very grateful if you would put the number of your child’s / children’s Class beside their name.

Thanks for your help with this.
School Meals

Can I remind you that in some circumstances children are entitled to free school meals.

Your child should qualify for free meals if you receive Income Based Jobseeker’s Allowance, the Guarantee Element of Pensions Credit or Child Tax Credit. 

In addition to providing children with the good quality meals which they are entitled increasing the number of free school meals we serve increases the amount of funding which the school gets each year as part of its annual budget.

It is in everyone’s interests that everyone who is entitled applies so if you think your child / children may be please get in touch with our office.

All communications linked to this will be completely confidential.  
Planetarium Visit

A mobile planetarium will visit school today giving the children the opportunity to climb inside and learn about our planet, solar system and the stars. I think we all had a fantastic time learning about space.

The school is committed to subsidising the experiences that we offer our children wherever we can and we are very pleased that we were able to offer this activity without making any charge. 
Sports News

We’ve had a fantastic start to the football season.

Here are a couple of reports written by children in Year 6:

Bradworthy  4 – 0  Westcroft

We've just played our first game of the season against Westcroft school and in the first few minutes we didn't play as well as we had hoped.

But when we started to pass the ball and move we opened up their defence and started to make space and then we got some goals.

The goal scorers were Matt, Gavin, Callum and Brandon.

As you might know Westcroft have been our number one rivals for years so it was great to beat them again ( especially as they usually win !!!).

Ollie is our goalkeeper and he made some great saves. He didn't let any goals in.

(A Team : Ollie, Luke, Matt, Josh, Gavin, Douglas, Luke, Callum and Brandon)

by Bradon and Gavin
Bradworthy  3 – 0  Kingsley School

On Wednesday 7th of October our A team Footballers went to Sandymere (Northam) to play our first football match of the season. 

Our first game was against Kingsley school, we were playing on astro turf. 

In the first half the ball was crossed in and Brandon scored, then a minute later Gavin hammered in a goal, it was 2-0 but they didn’t stop fighting. The whistle blew, it was half time.

Later, in the second half, Kingsley had some hard shots, it was tense, but nothing went in the net, Kingsley were pushing the Bradworthy defence ….. 

Suddenly Brandon broke shot! Goal, 3-0 and full time. 

We played an excellent game

by Luke and Luke

Other football results are as follows:

Bradworthy     1 - 0 Abbotsham School

Bradworthy     4 - 0 St Mary's A Team

Bradworthy     8 - 0 St Mary's B Team

Bradworthy B 5 – 2 Putford School

Our netball team haven’t had quite as good a start but they are a new team and their first performance of the season certainly bodes well for the future:

On Monday 4th October Bradworthy A team played their first netball match of the league. 

They played at Holsworthy leisure centre against Holsworthy Primary School. 

Holsworthy have a strong team this year. Neither team had, had practice but both teams tried their best. 

In the first half Bradworthy had brilliant marking and good defending. We could have scored lots of times but unfortunately they all circled the rim and didn’t go in. Although Holsworthy scored a very good goal in the second half our team’s goal keepers worked extremely well to stop Holsworthy scoring again. 

Miss Daniels was cheering us on and helping us through the game, and we had lots of parents watching and cheering. Some of the old A Team even came down to watch us and help us play and gave us useful tips. 

The people who were off said it was agonising to watch because it was so close, it was unreal. 

Everybody in the team was really proud even though we didn’t win. 

By Chloe and Casey.

PTA

Thank you to everyone who attended the recent PTA meeting. It was really positive and the PTA are working hard to arrange a number of events for the children for the rest of this term.

I’d like to thank them for their hard work on the children’s behalf.

The PTA have recently donated £1000 to the school which we have used to buy construction kits (things like Lego and K’nex) which will be used by children lower down the school, both in their lessons and when we are forced inside by wet weather.
As you might imagine our school budget is very stretched at the minute and we wouldn’t have been able to buy these things without the PTA. The children are already getting a lot of pleasure from the kits and we are very grateful to the PTA for their help.

The next meeting will be on 12th November when, amongst other things, we will be talking about the Christmas Craft Day and Fayre which is one of our main events each year.

The Craft Day will be on Wednesday 25th November and the Fayre two days later on Friday 27th.

Uniform

This is the last news letter before half term so I would like to take the opportunity to remind you that we would prefer that the girls wear grey skirts, rather than dresses, after the break. When it is cold the girls may wear grey tights if they wish.
Wherever possible boys should remain in short trousers and, as usual, they should also wear long grey socks. If the weather is cold the children can wear over trousers when they travel to and from school.

We have a new stock of grey socks so if any of you would like to buy them from us please get in touch with Rose in the office.

We are perfectly happy for the children to wear a woollen school hat rather than a cap when they are outside and the weather is cold. Woollen hats can be purchased from the school office.

I think we’ve had a good few weeks in school and it’s certainly hard to believe that we have already reached half term. 

I hope that you all have a good time next week.

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
